
From: Solaimanian, Jamal
To: Deardoff, Amy
Subject: FW: Permit #5264-W
Date: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 10:12:57 AM

 
 

Jamal Solaimanian, Ph.D., P.E.
Engineering Supervisor
Office of Water Quality, ADEQ
501-682-0620
jamal@adeq.state.ar.us
 

From: Osborne, Caleb 
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 10:08 AM
To: Solaimanian, Jamal; Blanz, Bob
Subject: FW: Permit #5264-W
 
FYI
Below is an email we received from Mrs. Bitting related to the public notice which ran today.

-----Original Message-----
From: Szenher, Doug
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 09:36 AM Central Standard Time
To: Osborne, Caleb; O'Guinn, Kimberly; Robinson, Kelly; Allison, Becky; Hunter, Robert
Subject: FW: Permit #5264-W

For everybody’s information. She also sent the original message to Becky Keogh and Mo
Shafii.
 
She doesn’t reference what the public notice is, but I’m guessing it may be the
administratively complete notice for C&H Hog Farm’s application for an individual CAFO
permit under Reg. 5.
 

From: Szenher, Doug
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 9:33 AM
To: 'Carol Bitting'
Subject: RE: Permit #5264-W
 
Ms. Bitting: Thank you for your comments. For future reference, Katherine Benenati no
longer works at the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality. E-mail addressed to her
is being forwarded to me at this time; however, I am retiring from the agency effective June
1, although my last day here will be May 27. I will forward your comments to appropriate
ADEQ staff for their consideration.
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Doug Szenher
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive
North Little Rock, AR 72118
501-682-0915
doug@adeq.state.ar.us
 
 
 
From: Carol Bitting [mailto:lcbitting@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, May 25, 2016 9:26 AM
To: Shafii, Mo; Benenati, Katherine; Keogh, Becky
Subject: Permit #5264-W
 
Katherine, 
The public notice was posted today in the Newton County Times, May 26th, prior to the
Memorial Day 3 day weekend. This notice is for 10 days and closes 6 working days after
posting. I question its posting on Wednesday prior to a holiday weekend. To be sure the
public has opportunity to respond to such a controversial permit it seems all possibilities
would be taken into account for the public benefit. It appears this posting is biased for
industry. Please take into account the public, this is extremely important in a democracy. 
Sincerely, 
Carol Bitting 
 
We will Win, or We ALL LOSE....Save the Buffalo River Watershed. 
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